SHIPPENSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

December 19, 2017
6:05 p.m.

Present at the Council Meeting: Andrea Lage
Kathy Coy
Angie Facchinei
Sandra Mailey
John Alosi
Keith Swartz
Sam Wiser, Solicitor

INVOCATION  Kathy Coy

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Council

REPORTS

President Lage reported that in regards to the Finance and Budget Committee their big item is
on the agenda and Personnel have not met recently but there is an agenda item.

Sandra Mailey reported that Long Range Planning met and they discussed the HARB district and
regulations further and they are still working on it. Kathy Coy reported that they have invited a member

of HARB to their next meeting to work with them and they seem to be moving very strongly in the right
direction.

Chief Scott reported that they had another drug overdose last week in town which is the 6 for
the Borough. He went on to report that they also had two stolen cars because people left their keys in
the car so he has been telling residents that there are a lot of transient and local people walking the
streets at night so they are trying to encourage residents to not leave their keys in their cars or
unlocked. The Chief also stated that he does not recommend having packages delivered to your house
when you are not home because they are having packages stolen from properties. He further reported
that it is the holiday season and they are also having more domestic calls. The Chief asked if Council
has a way of requiring rental properties to be cleaned? Solicitor Wiser stated that part of the property
maintenance code does have basic sanitation requirements. President Lage asked the Solicitor to
provide the Chief with the relevant part of the code and with our new regulations it does not have to
just be a rental property and can be an owner occupied property. Chief O’Donnell stated that any time
he finds a violation he notifies Bill Gardiner, the Borough's inspector, and copies Deanna and John in the




































